Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

10-30-1987

Newsbulletin vol. 18, no. 4

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 18, no. 4" (1987). Newsbulletin. 394. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/394

Rights Statement

EDUCATIONAL USE PERMITTED

In Copyright - Educational Use Permitted. URI: http://rightsstatements.org/vocab/InC-EDU/1.0/

This Item is protected by copyright and/or related rights. You are free to use this Item in any way that is permitted by the copyright and related rights legislation that applies to your use. In addition, no permission is required from the rightsholder(s) for educational uses. For other uses, you need to obtain permission from the rights-holder(s).

S M F Z

BULLETIN

SALVE REGINA COLLEGE

Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208



BI-WEEKLY

VOL 18 NO 4

October 30, 1987



NOON CONCERT SERIES TO FEATURE VIOLINIST ARTURO DELMONI

Salve Regina's Noon Concert Series will feature violinist Arturo Delmoni on Wednesday, November 4, in Cecilia Hall.

Delmoni will perform an unaccompanied Bach sonata and the Giuliani "Grand Sonata," accompanied by classical guitarist and Salve Regina music instructor Dennis Costa.

With a repertory that encompasses twenty-nine concertos, more than fifty sonatas and numerous romantic recital and encore pieces, Delmoni has appeared as soloist with the St. Louis, Dallas, Spokane, El Paso, Glendale and Tucson Symphonies, the California Chamber Symphony, Little Orchestra Society, the Brooklyn and Kansas City Philharmonics and the Boston Pops.

As a chamber musician, Delmoni has performed with such illustrious musicians as Pinchas Zukerman, Elmar Oliveira, Emanuel Ax, Nathaniel Rosen and Jeffrey Kahane. He is a founding member of the chamber group Boston Artists' Ensemble and has been a frequent guest of the Boston Chamber Music Society.

Delmoni's musical training began at age four with violin lessons from Dorothy DeLay of the Juilliard School. By the time he entered Juilliard as a Naumburg Scholarship student, his public career had already begun with recitals and a nationwide television appearance.

The Noon Concert Series, held every first Wednesday of the month during the academic year, is free of charge and open to the public. The performance will begin promptly at noon and end at 12:50 p.m. Patrons are encouraged to bring a lunch. Coffee will be available. For further information contact the Music Department at extension 445.

* * *

"TARTUFFE"

The Newport College Theatre Company will present Moliere's "Tartuffe" on November 19, 20, and 21 in the Great Hall of Ochre Court. Curtain will be at 8:00 p.m.

Tickets for the performances are \$3.00 for students and senior citizens and \$5.00 for adults. For ticket information call extension 463.

* * *

CERCLE FRANCAIS TO HOST PHOTO EXHIBITION

The Cercle Francais will host an exhibition from the French Cultural Service from November 4 through November 30. The exhibit, a collection of 144 photographs, focuses on the 300-year history of the Comedie Francaise, the national French theater company, from its origins at the court of Louis XIV to the twentieth century. The exhibit should serve as an excellent backdrop to the Theatre Department's presentation of Moliere's "Tartuffe" in mid-November. It was Moliere's acting troupe, along with the troupe from the Hotel au Bourgogne that originally became the Comedie Francaise in the seventeenth century. The place and time for the exhibit will be announced and posted.

The Cercle Francais also announces the selection of Rosalba Orofrio as its president for the 1987-88 academic year.

* * *

LONDON THEATRE TRIP

A nine-day London theatre trip is currently being organized by Theatre Instructor Gary Diomandes. The trip, scheduled during Spring Break, will include four plays, a backstage tour of a London theatre and an excursion to Bath and Stonehenge. An optional trip to Oxford and Stratford is also available.

The cost for this nine-day adventure is \$959, plus a \$55 registration fee. All transportation, accommodations, and meals are included in the price.

The London theatre trip is open to all faculty, staff, students and friends of the College. For further information contact Gary Diomandes at extension 381, room 210, Mercy Hall.

* * *



LITERACY SERIES

Salve Regina College is sponsoring a series of weekend workshops on "Strategies to Stimulate Growth" for teachers (kindergarten through grade 8), administrators, parents and tutors. The workshops will run through December 5 and will be held from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. in O'Hare Academic Center.

The purpose of the Saturday workshops is to present theoretical knowledge along with practical experience that will enable the participants to stimulate literacy growth in students. Credit may be earned and applied toward Rhode Island Teacher Certification. Although early registration is preferred, persons may also register one-half hour prior to the workshop.

Scheduled Topics:

Nov. 7	(8:30-11:30)	The Use of the Computer and Literacy
Nov. 7	(1:00-4:00)	Content Areas and Literacy
Nov. 21	(8:30-11:30)	The Writing Process: Kindergarten through Grade 8
Nov. 21	(1:00-4:00)	Literacy and the Special Needs Student in the Regular Classroom
Dec. 5	(8:30-11:30)	Teacher/Librarian: Cooperation in Literacy Efforts
Dec. 5	(1:00-4:00)	Readers' TheatreExpanding Understanding and Enjoyment

For further information and a brochure, contact Sister Jeannine O'Brien at extension 505.

* * *

CONFERENCE ON "AIDS AND PUBLIC POLICY"

On Saturday, November 21, Salve Regina College and the Newport Institute will present a conference on the topic: "AIDS and Public Policy."

To date, most of the public discussion of the problem of AIDS has focused on the moral and ethical questions surrounding both the transmission and treatment of the disease and the medical research being conducted to control or eliminate it. These are very important issues, but few people are looking beyond to the even more difficult questions. If no cure is found in the next few years and AIDS continues to spread among the general population, what happens to the U.S. economy if a significant number of our workers are sick or dying? Would Federal funds earmarked for other programs have to be diverted to cope with the effects of such a pandemic? How should we set the priorities? How will the "fabric" of our society hold up under such strains? These are the kinds of questions to be addressed on November 21.

Offering their views on these difficult but vital questions will be three experts from Washington, D.C.: Dr. Cecil Fox of the National Institute of Health, Mr. Mauro Montoya of the Whitman-Walker Clinic, and Congressman William Dannemeyer of California. Governor Dukakis of Massachusetts has also been invited to speak but has not yet responded.

The conference will be held in the O'Hare Auditorium from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and is open to the entire College community as well as to the general public. Admission is free for students, faculty and staff. Lunch, in Miley, will cost \$5.00. For further information, contact Dr. Heath Twichell at extension 249.

* * *

"ACUPUNCTURE AND THE TRANSFORMATION OF ILLNESS"

The Holistic Counseling Program will be offering a one-day workshop, "Healing from Within: Acupuncture and the Transformation of Illness," on Saturday, November 7, from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. in room 206 of the O'Hare Academic Center. The introductory workshop will be led by Jon Goldman, M.Ac., who has over eleven years of clinical experience as an acupuncturist. The workshop will consist of both information/discussion and experiential work. For additional information, contact Dr. Jack Childs at extension 250.

* * *

SALVE REGINA COLLEGE TO HOLD SPORTS AWARDS CEREMONY

The Athletic Department will hold its Third Annual Fall Sports Awards Ceremony on Sunday, November 1, at 8:00 p.m. in Ochre Court. Athletes from men's and women's soccer, women's tennis and men's and women's cross country teams will be honored at this time.

* * *

VOLUNTEER RECRUITMENT

Recruitment efforts are under way for START volunteers.

START, a unique student volunteer group, is already well known on campus. This dynamic team offers you an interesting experience and practical training through sharing alumni responsibilities and assisting with development projects.

START volunteers serve as support staff at the Governor's Ball, Alumni Phonathons, the Senior Class Auction, and welcoming graduates back to the campus during Reunion Weekend and other social events.

If you are interested in joining the START group, please call or see Tom Hastings in the Alumni Office, third floor, Ochre Court, extension 223.

* * *

SENIORS - NOMINATIONS FOR '88 CLASS AGENTS

Salve Regina class loyalties and friendship can cement lasting bonds in your later professional and personal life. Your Alumni Office works to strengthen these ties through the spirited assistance of class agents.

Each year a minimum of five class agents are selected from the graduating class. The class agents are a vital link between the class members and their alma mater. They should be dedicated, involved, and motivated representatives of the graduating class.

Your Alumni Office depends on class agents to keep you up-to-date on the current activities and whereabouts of your classmates. They are also key leaders in planning get-togethers and reunion activities.

If you want to be considered for this interesting and rewarding role, please call or see Tom Hastings in the Alumni Office, third floor, Ochre Court, extension 223.

FACULTY NEWS

Dr. Camille Allen, Education Department, has been elected President of the Rhode Island Association of Teacher Educators. This association, comprised of cooperating teachers, school administrators, state department personnel, and college personnel in teacher education, is devoted to the improvement of the quality of preservice and inservice teacher education and professional development.

* * *

This past June in Phoenix, <u>Dr. Cheryl Beck</u>, Nursing Department, presented her research, "Length of Postpartum Hospital Stay: Its Relationship to Maternity Blues," at the sixth national meeting of NAACOG (Nurses' Association of the American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists).

On October 15, Cheryl also presented her research, "Vaginal and Caesarean Mothers' Temporal Experiences During the Postpartum Period," at the American Nurses' Association's International Nursing Research Conference in Washington, D.C.

* * *

Dr. Lois M. Eveleth, Professor of American Studies and Philosophy, addressed the October 21 meeting of the Newport Business and Professional Women, at the Sheraton Islander. Her topic was "The Work-Ethic and Women."



FACULTY NEWS (continued)

Dr. Alice Graham, Assistant Professor of Special Education, recently gave a presentation at the Third Northeast International Symposium on Exceptional Children and Youth in Bangor, Maine. Her presentation, "Continuing Education: An Opportunity for All," focused on Salve Regina's Continuing Education Center for Exceptional Adults.

* * *

Dr. John McNiff, F.S.C., Chairperson of the English Department, had a third article accepted by De La Salle University's Humanities Review, "Dialogue." This article was a study of William Faulkner and Gabriel Marquez' use of imaginary countries such as Yoknapatawpha and Macondo as microcosms of national struggle.

Brother John hopes to have an additional article published next spring. All the articles are interconnected and based on his doctoral thesis, which involved a study of the evolution of the American short story.

* * *

Dr. Dorothy Troendle, Professor of English, attended the annual training seminar of the International Association for Identification from August 2 through 7 in Washington, D.C. She lectured to the Voice Identification seminar on topics including the application of phonetics to voice i.d. and the training of voice examiners.

Additionally, she passed her final exams to qualify as a practicing examiner. Her reappointment to the Voice I.D. Certification Board was reaffirmed for 1988.

Dr. Troendle was also pleased to learn that efforts are being made across the country to encourage colleges to offer courses in Voice Identification similar to those pioneered by her at Salve Regina.

* * *

Deadline for the next issue of the NEWSBULLETIN is Friday, November 6, 1987.

